Thompson Historical Advisory Committee

1251S  N. Stanley Road, Manistique, MI 
Phone (906) 341-6338
laurie@uplogon.com
October 24, 2005
Mr. Kent Bellrichard
2477 South Delaware Avenue
Milwaukee, Wisconsin  53207
Dear Mr. Bellrichard,
I was given your address from Dr. Tom Nolan, who suggested I contact you regarding information on the Rouse Simmons.  Dr. Nolan has graciously donated two of the DVD’s from his documentary, “The Christmas Tree Ship”.  My great-great grandfather, Osborne Stanley, was interviewed for the video as he helped load the Rouse Simmons and delivered venison to the schooner the night before she departed Thompson for the last time.  

When the Rouse Simmons was coming to the port of Thompson, our village was quite large (compared to today) and had a lumber mill along with many other businesses.  Today, we rely heavily on the tourism trade and we are working on establishing a state historical marker which will be located on the Lake Michigan shoreline where the Simmons once docked.  The marker, when finished, will have information on both sides.  One side will be the background of the township and village and the other side will tell the story of Captain Schuenemann and the Christmas Tree Ship.  

As you may have guessed, researching this topic has been difficult and time consuming.  We have had lots of help from Rochelle Pennington, author of “The Historic Christmas Tree Ship, A True Story of Faith, Hope and Love”, along with many other people.   While speaking with Dr. Nolan, he indicated that you had done extensive research on the Rouse Simmons prior to your locating her and perhaps would be willing to help us on this project.  I would imagine, your knowledge of this topic far exceeds what we know now.  
The most frustrating part for us has been locating articles which place the Rouse Simmons in Thompson before her departure.  The State Historic Preservation Office is looking for actual documentation to establish that fact.  Most of the articles that we have found place her in Manistique, which is 6 miles east of Thompson.

We have a small committee of six people who are working on this project, and we are having our first fundraiser in November to help with the cost and installation of the marker, if approved.  
If you would be interested in helping us in any way on this project, we would love to hear from you.    My address, email and phone number is on the letterhead above.   Please feel free to contact me however it is most convenient for you.  I will look forward to hearing from you.
With Warm Regards,
Laurie Jasmin, Chairperson
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